



Director's Message

Dear Parents.

I hope that you had a wonderful week's break with your children. It has been very good to see them back in school, looking refreshed and ready for the last term of 2020. I am sure that it was good for everyone to have a break from their online work. I hope that your children have settled again into the pattern of online and Blended Learning.

During the break, we learnt that Her Highness Sheikha Moza bint Nasser awarded Al Hanouf Al Emadi (Grade 5) with the Akhlaquna Junior first cycle award for her commitment to moral values and leadership.

Al Hanouf has participated in many initiatives and activities such as helping the school during the QAD annual event "Workers' Appreciation Day". She also took part in the activity "Trade with Allah", where she contributed by donating to the charitable institution. Al Hanouf has painted being blindfolded, in honor of the blind artist (Sarge Mann) who visited the school in February 2019, when she was in Grade 3. In November 2019, Al-Hanouf displayed empathy by coloring the "Friends' Chair" to support peers in making new friends and designed a sticker saying "Here friendship begins". This was when she was in Grade 4.

Congratulations to Al Hanouf for being an outstanding member of our community! What is noticeable about this achievement is that she contributed in successive years in different Grades, showing a sustained commitment and initiative.

I am always delighted when our students participate in these various awards, as their achievements are a great example for other students to follow. If your child has been recognized for an achievement outside the school, please do let us know, so that we can acknowledge that within the school.

Best wishes, Stephen Meek

رسالة المدير العام

أولياء الأمور الكرام،

أتمنّى أن تكونوا قد استمتعتم بالعطلة مع أطفالكم. لقد سعدنا بعودتهم إلى المدرسة مستعدين وبكل حماس لإكمال الفصل الدراسي الأخير من عام 2020.

إنّني علّى يقين أنّ الجميع كان بحاجة لاستراحة من العمل عبر الانترنت. أرجو أن يكون أطفالكم قد تأقلموا ثانيةً مع نمط التّعلم المدمج.

خلال العطلة، شهدنا حفل "أخلاقنا" الذي كرّمت فيه صاحبة السّمو الشّيخة موزا بنت ناصر حفظها الله الفائزين بالجائزة ومن ضمنهم التّلميذة الهنوف حسن العمادي - تلميذة بالصّف الخامس - لفوزها بجائزة "براعم الأخلاق" في نسختها الأولى تقديراً لالتزامها بالقيم الأخلاقيّة و صفات القيادة.

لقد شاركت الهنوف في العديد من المبادرات والأنشطة، فعندما كانت في الصنف الثالث، قامت بالمساعدة في تنظيم "يوم تقدير العمال" الذي تنظّمه أكاديمية قطر - الدوحة سنويًا، كما شاركت في نشاط "التجارة مع الله" حيث قامت بالتبرّع للمؤسسات الخيرية و قامت أيضًا بالرسم وهي معصوبة العينين تكريمًا للفنان الكفيف (سارجي مان) الذي زار المدرسة في شهر فبراير من العام 2019.

في شهر نوفمبر عام 2019 وعندما كانت الهنوف في الصنف الرّابع، أبدت تعاطفها مع زملائها الذين ليس لهم أصدقاء وذلك من خلال تلوين كرسي أسمته "كرسي الأصدقاء" لتساعد أقرانها في تكوين صداقاتٍ جديدةٍ و قامت أيضًا بتصميم ملصق كتبت عليه "هنا تبدأ الصداقة".

لقد كانت إسهامات الهنوف ومبادراتها مستمرّة خلال سنوات دراسية متتالية مما يظهر التزامها وتحلّيها بروح القيادة ومكارم الأخلاق.

تُهانيناً للهنوف كونها عضوًا فاعلًا في مجتمعنا!

يسعدني دائمًا أن يشارك طلّابنا في هذه الجوائز المتنوعة، إنّ إنجازاتهم تعد مثالًا رائعًا يحتذى به التّلاميذ الآخرون. إذا شارك أبناؤكم في مسابقاتٍ ومبادراتٍ خارجيّة، فيرجى إعلامنا بذلك كي نشارككم فرحتكم ونحتفل معًا بإنجازاتهم.

> أفضل الأمنيات، ستيفن ميك

October 29, 2020

Dear Parents and Community Members,

I hope everyone had a restful and relaxing break last week enjoying the incredible weather that Qatar has to offer this time of the year. It really is amazing for outdoor activities from walking, to beach activities, to sports, and picnics.

Unfortunately, it is also coming up to the first reports of the year, which means that many students are completing assessments so that the school can report back to parents regarding each students' achievement so far. Grade 12 Reports are sent November 4th, with Grade 6 - 11 Reports following on November 19th. We will also be conducting Parent Teacher conferences through an online environment in November. Please watch for dates in the next week to book a parent meeting with your child's teacher.

You may have read the most recent article in the Peninsula regarding the return of students to school (click here to access). It appears that the Ministry of Education (MOE) is attempting to take the next step in creating the most normal environment for student learning while still safeguarding students and reducing transmission. We will continue with our rotation of Group 1 students attending Sunday and Monday, with Group 2 attending Wednesday and Thursday to maintain a limit of no more than 15 students to a class. The MOE is encouraging students back to school for November 1st.

For our Grade 12 students we are planning a Parent meeting online in the next week. Please watch for a communication from Ms. Jawad. This is a busy time for our Graduates applying for early acceptance and completing UCAS.



Sustainability Week 2020

Students and faculty are encouraged to wear GREEN on Monday Nov.2 and Thursday Nov.5

The 5th edition of Qatar Sustainability Week takes place next week, with more than 100,000 members of the public attending events held across Qatar. Students and staff at Qatar Academy Doha are passionate about making changes in their working places and to their lifestyle to become more sustainable. Two days next week (Monday November 2 and Thursday November 5) will be non-uniform days for students and staff. Students and staff are encouraged to wear something green to show solidarity for the environment. We also urge you to make donations throughout the entire week, no matter how small, because they will be going towards a local organization called DEAP (Doha Environmental Actions Project) that supports cleaning up beaches in Qatar. In order to maintain social distancing and promote safe practices, donations can be made via GoFundMe which can be found on our Eco Team Instagram page (@ecoqad). The funds will be used to purchase beach cleanup tools for DEAP.

Such is our commitment to the cause, the eco-team have pledged to act for a better health, wellbeing, economy, future, and the planet we live on. Some of the ways we are aiming to do this, are to switch off unused lights and electronics, set AC temperature to 22–24 °C when needed, save leftover food for later, carpool to school, think twice before we print, take advantage of daylight in these colder winter months, stay active and stay hydrated, and be an advocate for a healthier lifestyle.

Join us, and thousands of others to register your pledge too! https://www.gatargbc.org/outreach/gsw

Just a reminder....

WE ARE ASKING PARENTS TO PLEASE KEEP ANY CHILDREN HOME THAT PRESENT ANY COVID-LIKE SYMPTOMS WHENEVER THEY ARE OBSERVED!

Blended/Online Learning Calendar until December WINTER

BREAK. Please find the Blended/Online Learning Schedule for the next few weeks at this <u>link</u> or below

Thank you,

QAD Senior School Administrative team

Steve Thompson - Principal Rana Al Naji - Assistant Principal Dwayne Smith - Assistant Principal Nicole Anderson - Assistant Principal



التقدّم بطلبات التحاق الأشقاء للعام الأكاديمي 2021 - 2022 **مفتوح الآن على مدار شهر أكتوبر (1 - 31 أكتوبر 2020).**

بادر بالتسجيل.

Siblings' admissions now open for the month of October (1-31 October 2020) for the Academic Year 2021-2022.

Apply now.



أولياء الأمور الكرام،

يسًرنا أن نعُلن بأنّ باب التسجيل للعام الدراسيّ القادم 2021-2022 سيفتح لمن لديهم إخوة في أكاديميّة قطر – الدّوحة وذلك لمدة شهر واحد اعتبارًا من 1 أكتوبر وحتى 31 اكتوبر2020 .

يرجى العلم بأنّ أيّ طلب يقدّم بعد التاريخ المذكورأعلاه لن يصنّف تحت قائمة أولوية الالتحاق للإخوة، وإنّما مع الطلبات الخارجيّة الأخرى، حيث سيفتح باب التسجيل لغير الإخوة في بداية يناير 2021.

لتعبئة طلب التسجيل للإخوة، يرجى النقر على عبر الرابط التالي :

http://gad.openapply.eu

- في حال كان لديكم حساب على موقع التسجيل الإلكتروني، يرجى تقديم الطلب الجديد عبر الحساب ذاته، وذلك بالضغط على تسجيل الدخول عبر الرابط التالي: https://qad.openapply.eu/parents/sign_in
 - لنقل الأشقاء بين مدارس مؤسسة قطر فقط، يرجى استخدام " تطبيق نقل " في حال كان لديكم إخوة يدرسون حاليا في أي من مدارس مؤسسة قطر، وذلك تجنباً لدفع رسوم الطلب، يرجى النقر على الرّابط:
 https://gad.openapply.eu/apply/forms/25190
 - إذا كنتم ترغبون في تقديم طلب لمرحلة الروضة 1 و 2 والتمهيدي، فيرجى استخدام "تطبيق Pre-KG للقبول" وذلك لتجنب دفع رسوم الطلب من خلال النقر على الرابط التالي :

https://qad.openapply.eu/apply/forms/28471

تفضلو بقبول فائق الأحترام و نتطلع إلى تلقّي طلباتكم

مكتب التسحيل

أكاديمية قطر – الدّوحة

